


Demolition and Site Revitalization Program. While Port and Landbank projects are the recipients of these
funds, a portion are pass-through funds to subrecipients or participants. There is one remaining application
period for brownfield funding expected to open before the end of the year with an estimated $50MM
available statewide.

Mr. Denning provided updates on HB375. This Landbank cleanup legislation would provide clarifications and
updates to existing Landbank legislation. Mr. Denning reported an amendment to HB153 aimed to end
Ohio’s home equity theft loophole. When passed, this will prevent the Landbank from using certain avenues
to acquire vacant properties. The Board asked questions, all of which were answered to satisfaction.

Mr. Denning noted the first meeting of the Vacant Property Working Group was held in late October. Efforts
to address vacant property in Hamilton County was convened by Treasurer Schiller, the City of Cincinnati
and the Landbank.

GOVERNANCE /
Formal Action Requested — Before the Board today is proposed resolution 2024-05 entitled:

RESOLUTION RENEWING AND AMENDING THE SERVICE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE
HAMILTON COUNTY LAND REUTILIZATION CORPORATION AND THE PORT OF GREATER
CINCINNATI DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

Ms. Allesee reviewed the intent to renew the Service Agreement for an additional period of five years, and
highlighted the proposed amendments as shown in the attached Exhibit A.

Motion: Mr. Honerlaw moved to approve Resolution 2024-05. The motion was seconded by Ms. Driehaus
and was approved unanimously.

Formal Action Requested — Before the Board today is proposed resolution 2024-06 entitled:

A RESOLUTION TO EXTEND FINANCING FOR THE AVONDALE NOTE

Mr. Hudson reviewed the $4M new construction loan for the Avondale homes built by Jose Garcia requires
the maturity date to be extended from December 31, 2024 to June 30, 2025 to accommodate the timeline
for completion and sale of homes during the first half of 2025.

Motion: Ms. Dumas moved to approve Resolution 2024-06. The motion was seconded by Mr. Weidman and
was approved unanimously.

INVENTORY REVIEW
Ms. Bancroft referred the Board to the packet and reviewed the Landbank’s acquisition and disposition

numbers. Using slides, she highlighted percentage of properties in each category, and the acquisitions at
549 Findlay and 2359 Concord.

PROGRAM REVIEW

Home Repair Program

Ms. Bancroft reported nine homeowners in the West End applied and were approved for the Landbank’s
home repair program. Using slides, she gave an overview of each address and reviewed the scope of work







